
 

PRESS RELEASE 
Over four months ago, upon news that major road works were to 
be undertaken on the Banbury side of Oxford with both the 
Wolvercote and Cutteslowe roundabouts affected, KTHG issued a 
press release.   
 
Chairman, Keith Strangwood, said “… this news does not bode 
well for the paramedics and ambulance drivers who will 
undoubtedly be put under additional stress due to the traffic 
congestion.’ 
 
Since then South Central Ambulance Services have been in the 
news on numerous occasions.   Last month the Oxford Mail 
revealed SCAS was struggling to fill 300 paramedic vacancies as 
well as 150 other frontline staff and had resorted to recruiting in 
Poland and Australia as well as the UK. In recent days it was 
announced that SCAS could face a £1m fine over its poor 
performance.  
  
KTHG has every sympathy with these men and women on the 
front line. Since many inpatient services have been removed from 
the Horton General Hospital, Banburyshire patients rely heavily on 
SCAS to transport them to the Oxford hospitals.   
 
The most recent withdrawal of inpatient beds is on E ward, which 
previously provided overnight accommodation for women who had 
undergone mastectomies, gynaecological procedures etc.  The 
‘official line’ from the OUHFT is that this is a temporary measure to 
counter the demands of bed blockers and winter emergencies…. 
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